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                     15 May 2015   
  
Dear Colleague 
 
Scottish Police Federation – Representative Elections for Vacancies - Information 
 
I refer to the above and write to advise of the call for nominations for representatives for the numbers 
and ranks specified in the following electoral constituencies; 
  

Argyll and West Dumbarton  2 x Insp  
Ayrshire     2 x Sgt and 2 x Insp 
Crime Division West   1 x Sgt 
Dumfries    1 x Sgt and 2 x Insp  
Greater Glasgow    1 x Sgt and 2 x Insp 
Lanarkshire     2 x Insp 
Renfrew & Inverclyde   1 x Sgt and 1 x Insp 
West OSD & Roads Policing                  1 x Insp 

 
 Edinburgh City    1 x Constable and 1 x Insp  

Fife     1 x Sgt and 3 x Insp 
Lothian & Scottish Borders  2 x Sgt and 3 x Insp 

  
A nomination period of one working week from 0900 on Monday 18th to 1700 on Friday 22nd May 2015) 
will apply. 
 
Nominations received out with these times will not be accepted. 
 
Candidates must be nominated and seconded by officers of the same rank and within that electoral 
constituency for which the vacancy exists. 
 
All nominations must be emailed to david.ross@spf.org.uk. No other form of nomination is acceptable. 
Nominations must include the details (including contact details for verification purposes)   of the 
candidate(s) and of the proposer(s) and seconder(s).   
 
In the event no candidate is forthcoming from within the electoral constituency, a candidate of the 
appropriate rank may stand provided (s)he is nominated and seconded by officers of the same rank 
WITHIN the electoral constituency. Such nominations must be received within the nomination period 
and will only become valid in the event that the first condition laid out in this paragraph is met.  
 
Non-subscribing members may not stand for election, nominate or second any candidate. 
 
In the event the number of nominations does not exceed the number of vacancies at the close of the 
nomination week, the candidate(s) will immediately be appointed as a representative. 
 

mailto:david.ross@spf.org.uk


Where the number of candidates exceeds the number of vacancies, any election(s) will take place at a 
time and in a manner determined by the General Secretary. 
 
Yours etc 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Calum Steele 
General Secretary 
 
 

 


